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Dear Brooklyn Music Parents/Guardians/Students: 

The last few days have truly been a whirlwind for us all.  With the information we’ve 

received most recently from the state, many things have changed quite drastically in the last 

24 hours.  Our students handled this challenge and journey into uncharted territory with 

class and poise.  They were a level headed and focused as many of our traditionally 

scheduled events were altered due to this worldwide issue.  As you are aware, the Brooklyn 

City School District will be closed to students starting Friday, March 13th through Friday, 

April 3rd.  The school district in conjunction with the state of Ohio will then reevaluate at 

that time on how we should proceed. 

 

Important Information Regarding Upcoming Performances/Events: 
 

Due to the schools being closed through April 3rd, we will be postponing our 

High School Band and Chorus Concert scheduled for March 25th.  When a new date  

is selected for this event, we will communicate this change to all our students and  

parents.  The Lakeland Jazz Festival adjudication/performance, which was  

scheduled for Friday, March 20th has also been cancelled. There is not a make-up  

date for this event.   The Brooklyn Music Booster Meeting scheduled for Tuesday,  

March 24th will also be cancelled.  The remainder of our performances are in “let’s  

wait and see” mode.  “Let’s wait and see” what actions the state will ask of all of us.   

“Let’s wait and see” what actions our administration will ask of all of us.   

In typical, Brooklyn Band fashion, we’ll roll with it. 

 

Important Information Regarding New York City: 
 

With a continuously evolving worldwide situation, Brooklyn High School, Nowak 

Tour and Travel, and the Brooklyn Instrumental Music Department all recognize 

and share the concerns of all our travelers regarding COVID-19.  We continue to  

stay up to date and are following the advice of government travel advisories, the 

World Health Organization and the Center for Disease Control.  Our number one 

priority is the safety of our students, staff and chaperones.  Unfortunately, with the 

way that this situation has progressed over the last few days, it has become 

necessary to reevaluate and postpone our plans to visit New York City on April 13th- 

16th, 2020.   

 

With that being said, we are in constant communication with Nowak Tour and 

Travel, as well as the vendors providing services for our itinerary to discuss all the 

many details surrounding our travel plans.  With the input of our directors, school 

administrators and the travel company, we have decided to reschedule the 2020 New 

York City Trip for this December 26th – 29th, 2020.  The itinerary will remain the 

same; though we may see a different show on Broadway based on availability.  This 

will provide the optimum opportunity with the fewest conflicts to accommodate 

those students, staff and parents affected by this situation. 
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Obviously, graduating seniors and their parents would also be greatly affected by 

this change to our itinerary.  All refunds and reimbursements will be handled 

through Nowak Tour and Travel, which is in the process of communicating with all 

vendors to finalize these details.  As further information emerges regarding refunds, 

seniors and their families will be contacted directly.  Please, understand the 

circumstances regarding this situation are occurring across the state of Ohio and 

throughout our country.  Changes in travel plans are not limited to our school and 

community.  We our working closely with everyone involved and recognize that 

thousands of people across the country are experiencing this abrupt and sudden 

adjustment to their travel plans, lifestyles, schedules and daily lives.  As we receive 

information pertaining to the fine details of refunding seniors and the specific 

itinerary for the alternative dates for New York, you will be the first to know. 

 

 

I am confident we will all persevere through this.  Over the course of the last few 

days, our Brooklyn Music Students have been so impressively kind, understanding 

and most importantly, flexible as news and information seemed to be changing by 

the hour.  They were awesome in dealing with the craziness that seems to be 

surrounding us all as of late.  As always, thank you for supporting your child’s 

music education.  Thank you for supporting our music department staff.  Thank 

you for supporting our music program.  If you have any questions, do not hesitate to 

contact us.  Finally remember, as for the remainder of our events and everything 

else, “let’s wait and see.”   

 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

 

Sean E. Sullivan  Kimberly Cipriani  Robert Black 

Director of Bands  Vocal Music Director Assistant Band Director  


